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Mayor’sMessage
 JOHN ‘TRACTOR’ FERGUSON

Welcome to another edition of the Bulloo Buzz.

Council had the honour of hosting the Queensland Governor, Her
Excellency the Honourable Dr Jeannette Young AC PSM and Professor
Nimmo for their first official visit to the Bulloo Shire and Thargomindah
in early September. 

Their itinerary included a visit to
the Thargomindah Outpatients
Clinic, where they met with staff,
followed by a community BBQ. They
also visited the Hydro Power Plant
with Council, took part in a walking
tour of Thargomindah, visiting our
heritage sites and the Bulloo River
and witnessed first hand the impact
of the flood on residents. 



OCTOBER 2025

Mayor’sMessage
 JOHN ‘TRACTOR’ FERGUSON

Insurance Roundtable in Charleville
The CEO and I also travelled to Charleville to attend the Insurance
Roundtable - an important regional forum focused on flood insurance
challenges across Western Queensland.

The Roundtable brought together representatives from the six south west
Queensland Councils, the Honourable Anne Leahy, Minister for Local
Government, the Queensland Reconstruction Authority (QRA) CEO Major
General Jake Ellwood and the Insurance Council of Australia, there were
several major insurers, including Suncorp and RACQ also in attendance.

The discussions were focused on the challenges regional communities face in
accessing affordable flood insurance, despite mitigation measures such as
levees are in place. Council attended to ensure current, accurate information
is incorporated into our flood study - supporting the case for fairer insurance
outcomes. The Roundtable will meet again in six weeks to continue this work. 

Representing Bulloo at the 2025 WQAC Assembly in St George
In August the CEO and I travelled to St George to attend the 6  Western
Queensland Alliance of Councils (WQAC) Assembly, joining local government
leaders from 25 councils across western Queensland.

th

The Assembly provides a valuable platform for collaboration, advocacy and
strategic planning to address the unique challenges faced by our region. 

I had the opportunity to meet personally with the Honourable Kristy McBain
MP, Minister for Emergency Management and speak with her directly about
the disaster recovery efforts in our community, sharing firsthand the impact
and the ongoing work to rebuild. 



Emergency Services Recognised
During Governor’s Visit

During their recent visit, Her Excellency the Governor of
Queensland and Professor Nimmo joined the community at a
BBQ to meet and greet but also personally thank emergency

service workers for their role during the floods. Special
recognition was given to the Rural Fire Service, Queensland

Police and SES for their efforts.



Here's a quick snapshot of what’s happening... 

COUNCIL UPDATES

If you have any questions about the above updates or want to get involved, don’t
hesitate to reach out.

Your Council – Working Together for a Stronger Community

Residential Activation Fund 
Council was successful in its application for $9.9 million to replace the

Sewerage Treatment Plant in Thargomindah and also provide new
infrastructure in Sams and Frew Street - opening up 24 new residential lots.  

Council is finalising designs to begin construction in early 2026.

Country Roads Connect Program
The Queensland Government announced $5 million to Council to continue

upgrading Warri Gate Road.   Council will seal another 10km of road with
this funding.

QRA Critical Access Links Program
Council has received $3.5 million under the Disaster Recovery Funding

Arrangements (DRFA) Crucial Access Links Program to seal and fence the
Noccundra Airstrip. Surveying of the strip is currently underway to finalise

the design, with construction scheduled to commence in early 2026.

QRA Reconstruction and Restoration of Public Infrastructure
Council currently has an existing QRA submission of $50+ million under the

Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements (DRFA). Following the March
2025 flood event, an additional submission of $50+ million will be lodged,
bringing the total DRFA-supported funding for road restoration works to

over $100 million. Works have already commenced on the last recent
event, and tender documents are being finalised for upcoming projects.



Ratepayers of the Bulloo Shire are advised
that rate notices for the period 1 July 2025 to 

31 December 2025 have been issued.

Rates Notices for all properties within the
Bulloo Shire are due 15 October 2025. 

Discounts will only be allowed if payment is
received by 5.00pm on the applicable due date.

Interest is applicable after this date. 

It is the responsibility of the property owner to
advise Council of any change of address. 

Ratepayers who have not received their rate
notice should contact the Council office

immediately on 07 4621 8000. 

Payment options are outlined on the back of
the Rate Notice as well on the Rates

Information Brochure. 

Rate Notice

OUT NOW





Peter Bradford, the Community Connector,
has been contracted by RHealth to engage
with flood affected communities,
particularly those on rural & remote
properties. Rural & Town Services and Peter
Bradford visited Hungerford on 28 August,
which coincided with the RFDS Doctors Day. 

Peter met with Ranger Col at the Dig

Tree Information Hut which was

damaged during the March/April

flooding event.

RURAL & TOWN SERVICES UPDATE
Hungerford

Dig Tree
Peter also travelled to Nappa
Merrie to visit the Station
Managers and staff and to the Dig
Tree. 

Bloomin’ at the VIC
Nick is part of Council’s Town Services Team who maintain the lawns and gardens at

Council’s facilities. The team have been kept busy removing construction waste from

homes that have been stripped out and made safe as part of the flood recovery

process. The lawn and flower pots at the VIC are looking exceptional at the moment!  



Thargo Motorbike Gymkhana 





R.R.U.P. Section 2 – Warri Gate
Council has completed 19.2km of sealing with 8 meters wide bitumen.
Rock protection on floodway’s is about to commence and expected to be
completed by end of October 2025, weather permitting.

Roads to Recovery (RTR)
Council has recommenced RTR construction works on Warri Gate Road.
RTR will seal the problem sections where the road holds water.
Sealing these sections will improve resilience and see the Warri Gate Road
opened sooner following rain events.

COUNCIL ROAD MAINTENANCE
Council Maintenance crew completed patching works along Innamincka Road just
in time for the reopening of Burke and Wills Bridge (Nappa Merrie Bridge).
Pothole patching has also been completed along Warri Gate Road from Bundeena
T-intersection through to Ch.54.
Vegetation Clearing has been completed along Hungerford Road
Medium formation Grading on damage section on Bulloo Downs Road has been
completed.

TMR RMPC (Routine Maintenance Performance Contract)
Heavy shoulder grading is currently in progress along the Bundeena Road, with
one Council crew actively working on this section.

TMR TIDS (Transport Infrastructure Development Scheme)
Works had commenced along Bundeena Road to widen the narrow section to
made it to 8 meters sealed section. These works are planned in conjunction with
the RMPC Re- sheeting Budget.
Council’s TIDS allocation for the 2025–2026 financial year is $1,070,000.00.

Roads Update.....
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